Liberal Studies Committee Minutes 

January 23, 2003
1st Floor Lounge Gordon Hall
3:15 pm 
Members present: M. Sadler, E. Mannikka,  C. Young, F. Slack,
M. Dively, 


G. Wilson, M Swinker
Excused:  B. Carter, R. Rearick (excused for semester), C. Zoni, Tara Warman
Meeting called to order at 3:15 p.m.

Minutes from January 16 were approved on a Mannikka/Swinker motion with the following corrections:
Change to read “non textbook” reading; underline the word disciplines and add a question mark at the end of the phrase.

Report on meeting with Dr. Alan Temes with feedback on the LBST 499 proposal, Heroes: More than just a Sandwich.

Reviewed LS changes to the EDHH program and recommend clarification on the following: 

a) Footnotes seem to be misplaced, 

b) footnote (1) should read “ PA State…..requires 6 credits of college level math. In addition to MATH 151, students are required to take a second course from the Liberal Studies Mathematics category”, 

c) footnote (2) does not seem necessary – these options can be identified on advisement sheets with notation that students who opt for Option II will then be required to do only  3 additional credits of LSE since one of the non-lab sciences will count for an LSE, 

d) are footnotes (2) and (3) from the current program being deleted in the revised program?
e) identify in the LS section that LS Electives will now be 6 credits, e.g. Liberal Studies electives: 6 cr.; no courses with EDHH prefix. Action deferred until questions are clarified.

Reviewed the BFA and BA proposed changes to LS curriculum. Returned with a request for a side by side table showing current and proposed programs. 

Reviewed BS in General Studies LS revisions. Approved on a Wilson/ Mannikka motion with the following changes:  make LS number the minimum of 53; specify 3 cr. for MATH and 9 cr. for LSE categories, and change electives to 22.  
There was a brief discussion about the Information Literacy Task Force’s request to endorse their initiative. Committee members asked to table action until next meeting so that there is time to review the materials. Materials will be included in LS packets for 1/30.

Discussion about LS curriculum revision ensued. The following represents a summary of the discussion: 

1. to hire an outside consultant to serve in an advisement/guidance role
2. to identify who we are or want to be as a university (this work is ongoing at UPC)

3. to investigate other curriculum models that could be feasible at IUP

4. to consider LS as the core group and invite others to participate in the process through smaller subcommittee work

5. to study the document from the AGLS conference as a guiding framework for providing a liberal education

6. consider that if we retain the distributive model that the criteria will need to revised; this might best be accomplished by at least two groups, one being experts from the discipline, i.e., English LS committee would review and make recommendations for revision to the Composition criteria as well as another group on campus. 

7. revisit the results from previous survey and identify problem areas needing attention that include but are not limited to: current foreign language requirement in light of changing demographics, speech, information literacy, 2 options in Natural Sciences, synthesis, research writing, 4 credits of college writing, health & wellness. 

8. build in an ongoing review process that allows for quality improvement and revisiting courses that are falling short of the LS goals or criteria. 

9. consider that the LS goals need updated

10. consider that the curriculum needs to be one that will be relevant for the next 10 years – vision is essential

LSC plans for revision will be shared with the Provost at February meeting with LS Director.  

Adjourned at 4:50 pm

